
STATE OF ILLINOIS 
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
525 WEST JEFFERSON ST,  SPRINGFIELD,  ILLINOIS 62761 • (217)  782-3516  FAX: (217)  785 -4111 
 

 

  
ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

TRANSMITTED ELECTRONICALLY  
 
Greg Bratcher 
Director of Government Relations 
BJC HealthCare  
401 Forest Park Avenue 
St. Louis, Missouri 63108 
Gregory.bratcher@bjc.org 
 
RE:      COMPLETION OF PERMIT AND FINAL REALIZED 

COST REPORT 
PERMIT:   #21-010– BJC Healthcare Edwardsville Medical Office Building 
PERMIT HOLDERS:  BJC Health System d/b/a BJC HealthCare, Progress East 

HealthCare Center  
 
Dear Mr. Bratcher:  
 
The Illinois Health Facility and Services Review Board (“State Board”) has received the 
completion letter for the permit referenced above.  Our records will be updated to reflect the 
completion date as October 4, 2022, the date referenced in your correspondence, and the final 
realized cost of $18,650,020. No further action is required concerning the State Board.   
 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate at 
Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov  or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
John P. Kniery, Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board   
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